
Dear Parent: 
 
During these unprecedented times, we’ve all been challenged in ways that we could never have 
anticipated.  Over the past months, the world as we know it literally changed before our eyes.  I wanted 
to take this opportunity to update you on what I know and do not yet know about the summer program.  
This continues to be a very fluid situation as we try to build a summer program that not only complies 
with the ever-changing guidelines and new safety requirements put forth but that also provides parents 
a sense of security and the campers a fun and enjoyable camp program. 
 
Following is a list, to-date, of what we know: 
The earliest start date for our program is 6/29.  We are looking at a myriad of possible run dates as 
follows: 
6/29 - 7/31 (five weeks with options to enroll per week or for the entire program) 
7/6 - 7/31 (four weeks with options to enroll per week or for the entire program) 
7/6 - 8/7 (five weeks with options to enroll per week or for the entire program) 
We will be looking to host the program at one specific location TBD  
Daily program will run 9:00 - 3:00  
Daily health checks (campers and staff) will be required upon arrival (looking to secure a nurse to handle 
this requirement) 
Possibility of staggered arrivals 
Staff will be required to wear face masks (unless when outdoors and can maintain 6'' distance) 
Participants will most probably be divided into groups and will be assigned a room with little/no 
opportunity for camp-wide activities/intermingling where social distancing cannot be supported 
There will be no field trips however we are looking at how to safely bring in extra specialty activities 
Staff will be responsible for overseeing special hygiene requirements (frequent hand-washing/sanitizing; 
surface cleaning of frequently used areas/supplies) 
STRONG possibility of no playground use 
Under the guidance of the Health Department, we are developing a Health Protocols/Policy.  Our goal 
here is to provide as much assurance as possible that we are doing our best to mitigate risks to their 
kids.  This will also provide the opportunity for parents to make informed and educated decision about 
continuing with the camp program 
We continue to receive guidelines from the CDC and State of Connecticut about systems we need to put 
in place.  There will be additional "strict guidelines" provided from the State of Connecticut Office of 
Early Childhood on May 15.  Therefore, the above-information may change and/or be expanded at that 
time. 
 
Our hope is that as we continue to receive this information that we will still be able to offer this valuable 
program to the community.  We have not however yet made the commitment to being able to 
accomplish that.   
 
We appreciate that with all best efforts and practices put in place, you may not want to send your child 
to Camp Menace this summer.  Know that we respect your need to make that decision and that if you 
ultimately decide to withdraw your child, you will receive a 100% refund. 
 
Please feel free to reach out to me with thoughts, concerns and/or questions.  I will do my very best to 
provide you with as much information as I can find.  To that end, while we are currently working 
remotely, work calls are being forwarded to my cell phone.  In addition, emailing me directly 
(asillars@darienct.gov) is a tad more efficient in terms of follow-up.  



 
Please stay well.   
 
Kind regards, Alicia 


